WPC 126-02 Annex 1 Page 1 of 2

Suffolk CC report for Kedington PC

We continue to stay in a work from home mode so face to face meetings are difficult to say the least.

On Thursday this week there is an appeals hearing regarding the Kedington school transport after the committee turned down the request last year. The decision was appealed and the ombudsmen referred the case back to SCC. It will be heard by a different set of councillors to the first one and they have re- walked the route. I will be attending again to state our case.

I have noted the concerns over the public right of way 018 and if you need me to intervene please let me know.

I am aware that we are also not having Remembrance Parades this year however I have asked that we are still able to obtain and lay wreaths on an individual basis.

Snippets from County:

Council announces £300,000 for electric vehicle charging points in rural Suffolk

100 fast charging points for electric vehicles will be installed in rural parts of the county by Suffolk County Council.

The council will be reaching out to interested parish and town councils and non-profit organisations to put in fast chargers where there are currently none. The funding will cover the installation and set-up costs, meaning very little expense for the hosts and possibly creating a source of income for them.

Plotting the road to COVID recovery – Leaders agree £3.4 million investment in Suffolk's future

As part of the first phase of supporting Suffolk's recovery, the following funding was agreed to support some of Suffolk's immediate areas of focus:

- Driving inclusive economic growth investing in recovery (visitor economy/local investment) and the Suffolk Growth Partnership - £1,302,500m (over three years).
- Supporting the most vulnerable hardship funding £800,000.
- Community safety tackling gangs and county lines £1,352,202m (over three years).

County Council unable to support plans for Sizewell C

- Suffolk County Council has stated it cannot support EDF Energy's plans for Sizewell C in its current form.
- A report, and accompanying supporting documents, discussed at the Cabinet
 meeting on 22 September, focussed on significant concerns regarding transport
 impacts, site design, and the environmental impact on the Suffolk coast which remain
 unanswered by EDF Energy. Details of the council's position will be shared as
 Relevant Representations with the Government's Planning Inspectorate, which is
 overseeing the process for this proposed development.